A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: October 2011

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

Follow us on Twitter

HEADLINE NEWS

The debate around nursing and nurse education has continued this month with the heads of the Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC) and the Royal College of Nursing (RCN) sharing their views. Peter Carter, head of the RCN in an interview in the Times said that many new nurses arrive in hospital incapable of caring for patients because they have spent too much time in the classroom and not enough on the wards,

The Telegraph reported that the lack of formal training for thousands of NHS healthcare assistants is leaving patients unfed and in pain according to Professor. Dickon Weir-Hughes, the head of the NMC, the regulatory body for nurses and midwives. He argued that the hundreds of complaints are made about healthcare assistants each year were not being addressed as officials were powerless to act. The chief executive of the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) urged government ministers to set compulsory standards for the growing number of assistants.

In the Sunday Times the heads of the Royal College of Nursing and the Royal College of General Practitioners called  for relatives to help care for elderly patients in hospital. This was further discussed with Peter Carter on in the You and Yours programme on Radio 4 .

Meanwhile Sir Stephen Moss, chairman of Stafford Hospital has revealed the group members who will campaign with him to change the culture and attitudes in the NHS to improve patient care. Along with Sir Stephen, there is Baroness Audrey Emerton, a former nurse and President of the Florence Nightingale Foundation; Dame Elizabeth Fradd, nurse and former assistant chief nurse at the Department of Health; Tricia Hart, Director of Nursing at South Tees NHS Trust; Anne-Marie Rafferty, Professor of Nursing Policy, Kings College London and Flo Panel-Coates, Chief Nurse at Maidstone and Tunbridge Wells NHS Trust. Source: Express & Star.

We received a number of responses to the headline news featured in the September issue of Dignity News and we have posted them anonymously in the discussion form so that you can take a look and add your own comments. Click here to see the comments. 

TRAINING WORKSHOP 

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues

Monday 21 November 2011, Cowbridge

For more information click here
ACTIVITY

During the last month we have:

been invited by the Queen’s Nursing Institute to the launch of a new report into nursing care at home, from the patient perspective

invited to participate in an Equality & Human Rights Commission (Wales) seminar 

met with a planning officer for older people in Swansea to discuss relationship centred practice

asked to meet with the director of Nursing, Aneurin Bevan Health Board

asked to meet with senior nurses from Aneurin Bevan Health Board

provided a statement for analysis of Care Quality Council dignity inspections by Action on Elder Abuse 

written to the Nursing & Midwifery Council asking how it deals with thousands of complaints about healthcare support workers

requested an update on HIW dignity inspections

requested an update on the Older People’s Commissioners’ review of dignity in the NHS hospitals in Wales

met again with the Director of the Royal College of Nursing (Wales), the Director of Age Cymru, a lead officer for adult protection from Powys Council and a Professor of Law from Aberystwyth University to discuss legislation to protect vulnerable adults 

FEEDBACK

Your quote this month just about says in one line what I have been saying in thousand word papers on Human Factors in healthcare. Thanks for this and please put me on your mailing list

I greatly value the articles in your newsletter

I hope that, amongst the information I have given you, there will be a few useful nuggets which will help your cause.  I wish you very good luck with it and admire your resolve!

Brilliant!  As ever!

Keep fighting the good fight!

I have admired the work your Dignified Revolution is achieving. All the best with your continued work

I will keep on passing the word. As I have said before, I don't know what I would have done without your advice, you put me in touch with the right people, whereas previously I had been going from pillar to post, which was so frustrating. 

The recent and every increasing reduction in standards is partly due to the lack of rigorous clinical supervision throughout  the professions. The trouble with insight is that you do not know when you are losing it ! One needs perceptive observers! However if  they do not know what they do not know  then this may often account for the arrogance and lack of understanding! Regards and carry on with the good work.

I continue to find your newsletter extremely useful and comprehensive, it’s a great resource, well done.

Are you concerned about wrongdoing where you work?

We  recently wrote to the Wales Audit Office how many people have contacted them with concerns since the publication of the whistle blowing guidance and provision of the helpline? Click here to read the Audit Office’s response. 

RESOURCES

Supporting patients and public who want to make a complaint against nurses

Complaints against nurses and midwives: Helping you support patients and the public is a new booklet which has been produced by the Nursing & Midwifery Council.

Wales Audit Office releases nutritional guide for hospital patients

The Wales Audit Office has released guidance to help patients know what they should expect from catering and nutrition services in Welsh hospitals.

Counsel and Care helpline

The Counsel and Care confidential advice Line is open from 10am to 4pm, Monday to Friday. Call 0845 300 7585 or email advice@counselandcare.org.uk for help, advice and support. Clear and easy-read guides are available to download free  or paper copies can be ordered by calling 020 7241 8522.

Short-notice care home closures: a guide for local authority commissioners

This SCIE guide helps commissioners, particularly local authority staff, to manage care home closures at short notice in situations that may be unexpected and therefore unplanned. 

Janki Foundation

The Janki Foundation for Global Health encourages research and awareness in the field of spirituality and health. Dedicated to whole person healthcare whilst considering the needs of patients and practitioners at all levels of body, mind and spirit.

Safeguarding DVD launched

Safeguarding for the protection of vulnerable adults, an educational DVD made by Hafal mental health service users and carers in conjunction with Wrexham County Borough Council and the Social Services Improvement Agency (SSIA), has been launched.

Caerphilly Dignity Games
The Caerphilly 50 plus Positive Action partnership recently launched a Dignity Games web resource. 

NEWS

e-petition to enhance patient safety

An e-petition has been published on the Government's website to enhance patient safety, save public money, and protect NHS whistleblowers, through statutory disincentives for mismanagement. Click here to sign the petition.

Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) publishes its 3 year work programme

HIW’s programme for the next three years continues to focus strongly on ensuring that those who may be in vulnerable situations or who may be at risk are properly safeguarded when accessing health services. HIW is also extending its programme of unannounced visits focused on essential aspects of health care including dignity, respect and cleanliness.

Hospitals failing to report serious safety incidents

Hospitals are breaking the law by failing to report incidents that result in severe harm to patients. Peter Walsh, chief executive of the charity Action Against Medical Accidents (AvMA), said many were failing to own up to such incidents despite a law that had been in force since April 2010, requiring them to do so. Source: Telegraph

Modern & Efficient Fitness to Practice adjudication

Council for Health Regulatory Excellence (CHRE) was asked by the Secretary of State to provide advice on modernising and improving the efficiency of fitness to practice adjudication among the health professional regulators. CHRE has now published the final report.

Annual accountability hearing reports

Two reports examining the role of healthcare regulators in the UK have been published. The reports specifically look at the Care Quality Commission and Monitor. They acknowledge the successes of both organisations whilst highlighting areas for organisational improvement.

Patient's left at risk by watchdog's focus on red tape

The Care Quality Commission was guilty of a significant distortion in its priorities as it concentrated on red tape rather than checking that hospitals and care homes were safe, according to the Health Select Committee. Source: Telegraph.

Surprise, surprise - no visit warnings

The Care Quality Commission has revealed plans to switch to a new regime of annual surprise inspection visits to meet public demand for tougher regulation of health and social care providers. 

Half of hospitals and care homes fail to offer proper treatment

Many NHS hospitals and care homes in England are failing to give patients safe and effective treatment, protect their dignity, and ensure they eat properly, the Care Quality Commission has said.

NHS cannot allow a culture of cover-ups

The Belfast Telegraph has published details of 500 blunders which occurred in health settings in Northern Ireland over the past two years. The mistakes ranged from medical procedures which went wrong resulting in death to bureaucratic errors regarding the handling of patient records.

Poor NHS care puts lives of emergency surgery patients 'at risk'

The Guardian has reported that tens of thousands of patients needing emergency non-cardiac surgery and intensive follow-up treatment are having their lives at risk by poor NHS care and delays in seeing senior doctors, according to a new report by the Royal College of Surgeons.

Charity attacks plan to cut legal aid for victims of NHS neglect

A plan to cut legal aid for patients left physically or mentally damaged by NHS care is being legally challenged by Action against Medical Accidents  (AvMA) has issued judicial review proceedings against the Government on the basis that the cuts are irrational and unfair. Source: Independent News.

Budock Hospital solicitor urges tougher inspections

A solicitor is calling for more rigorous inspections following an 8m settlement for patients who suffered abuse at a Cornish hospital. The settlement followed findings of physical and mental abuse of patients with learning difficulties at Budock Hospital which closed in 2007. Source: BBC News

NHS trust faces £2m legal bill after battle with whistleblower

The unfair sacking of a popular NHS chief executive who angered bosses by refusing to close local cancer services has cost the taxpayer an estimated £2m. Source: Independent News.

Social workers afraid to blow the whistle

Whistleblowers need greater support and more impartial mechanisms to encourage more widespread reporting of abuse in residential care, according to social workers' representatives. Source: Public Service.co.uk

Drug dose nurse is struck off

A nurse has been struck off after giving a patient an overdose of an anti-epileptic drug and then trying to hide the blunder. Lancashire Evening Post.

Hospital misses number of chances to save pensioner

Mary Roberts, 70, died at Ysbyty Gwynedd  in Bangor, after staff made basic and elementary mistakes in medical and nursing care, said Nicola Jones, deputy coroner of Anglesey

Ombudsman publishes report about Abertawe BroMorgannwg LHB complaint

On 28 September 2011 the Ombudsman in Wales published a report on his investigation into a complaint against Abertawe Bro Morgannwg LHB. The Ombudsman concluded that the case demonstrated clinical care that was generally well below a reasonable standard.

Lack of language skills tests 'illogical'

the Royal College of Nursing says that the testing of language skills among migrant nurses should be anchored in European law. Source: Nursing in Practice.

The state of medical education and practice 2011

This GMC report finds that better support for new doctors is needed in order to practice safely. It identifies a need for more consistency across induction processes, particularly for those doctors who have come to work from outside the UK.

Education is not keeping pace with demands in clinical areas

Chief nurse Katherine Fenton talks about why education needs to be much more responsive to the changing demographics of the population. Source: Nursing Times.

Nurse training for dealing with dementia patients rolled out in Exeter

Nursing Times has reported that ward staff at Royal Devon and Exeter NHS Foundation Trust have had specialist training on how to handle difficult situations involving dementia patients who may be confused or upset on the wards..

Nurse out-of-hours triage driving up complaints

Cuts to out-of-hours funding and increased use of nurses for triage are putting patient safety at risk and fuelling a spate of serious complaints, medical defence experts are warning. Source: Pulse

Nurses left my wife to starve

In the Times on Sunday 2 October a retired professor who claims that his wife almost starved to death in hospital is campaigning to improve standards of nursing. He initially came across the neglect when his wife was admitted to hospital in 1998. When she returned there nearly a decade later, suffering from dementia, he found no improvement. Appalled by the lack of bedside nursing he is now launching a campaign with the Patient's Association, to bring back basic care.

Mid Staffordshire Hospital

Stafford Hospital Public Inquiry: diary of evidence

The BBC has developed a timeline of the Mid Staffordshire public inquiry which started in November 2010. 

Nurse at helm of Mid Staffs to step down

Sir Stephen Moss, the nurse who was bought in to chair the troubled Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust has announced he will retire in January after three years in the post. Source: Nursing Times.

Wrong man was made boss, Stafford Hospital probe told

The Express and Star has reported that Martin Yeates was the wrong man for the job at Stafford hospital, according to the NHS boss who sat on the panel that gave him the job.

Ex Stafford hospital chief breaks his silence over scandal

The Express and Star has reported on the Former Chief Executive Martin Yeates 51 page witness statement.

Stafford Hospital gave 'no cause for concern'

The head of the NHS has told an inquiry that Stafford Hospital gave senior health managers no cause for concern. Sir David Nicholson said that at the time he was more concerned about problems at other hospitals. Source: BBC News

Cover up over care denied by top boss

The Express and Star reports that health officials and ministers were not trying to cover up information about poor standards of care at Stafford Hospital.

Abuse of vulnerable people in Staffordshire rises 63%

The number of cases of abuse of elderly or vulnerable people in Stoke-on-Trent and Staffordshire has gone up by 63%. The Adult Safeguarding Partnership (ASP) group said better awareness and training were the key factors in the significant rise in referrals. Source: BBC News

Social Care

Welsh Government consulting on an inquiry into residential care for older people

The Health & Social Care Committee of the National Assembly for Wales is consulting on the terms of reference for a future Inquiry into residential care for older people. 

Inquiry into social care

The Commons Health Committee has issued an invitation to submit written evidence for its inquiry into social care. The deadline for submitting written evidence is noon on Wednesday 26 October 2011.

Other News

User involvement in adult safeguarding

This SCIE report is about involving people who use services in adult safeguarding. 

The governance of adult safeguarding

The research for this SCIE report explored the governance arrangements for safeguarding adults..

Safeguarding adult boards struggling to secure resources

Safeguarding adult boards are struggling to secure sufficient resources and the participation of key agencies in their work, according to a new Department of Health study. Source: Community Care

Rights, responsibilities, risk and regulation

Joseph Rowntree Foundation (JRF) commissioned five scoping papers to inform its own thinking  and not primarily for publication and dissemination. However, following a stimulating roundtable in July 2011, JRF felt there would be value in making the papers available to a wider audience. The reports are entitled: Click here to view reports.

Dementia patients let down despite promises

The Telegraph has reported that laws which were supposed to offer safeguards to the vulnerable elderly and people with learning difficulties have failed, according to experts.

Always on call, always concerned

This Princess Royal Trust for Carers report highlights the concerns of older carers while demonstrating how essential it is to support local centre’s that look after older carers needs. 

The World Alzheimer report 

This report shows that there are interventions that are effective in the early stages of dementia, some of which may be more effective when started earlier, and that there is a strong economic argument in favour of earlier diagnosis and timely intervention.

EVENTS

One Chance to Get it Right – Talking About Dying training

Birmingham - 10th October 2011

London - 9th November 2011

Manchester - 8th December 2011

Coming soon:

Southampton- January 2012 

East of England- February 2012 

Devon Exeter Racecourse – March 2012 

Want to talk to someone about their wishes but don’t know where to start? National Council for Palliative Care’s new series of regional half-day training events are for you if you are caring for someone at the end of their life in any setting and would like to be more confident opening up conversations about people’s wishes for end of life care.Find out more details and download a booking form here, call 020 7697 1520 or email t.tsui@ncpc.org.uk for more information.

CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

A Dignified Revolution

Britannia House

High St

Cowbridge

CF71 7AD

Tel: 07811 159800

info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk
www.dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

